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Mrs. Melanie Austin 
5th February 2018
Spring 2018: Newsletter No. 3
Dear Parents and Carers,
  By now, you have no doubt received the letter sent out on Friday by our Chair of Governors regarding my departure in July. After almost 10 happy and fulfilling years at Broadmayne, this feels like the right time to be stepping back, handing over to the next generation of leadership and spending more time with my family. It has been such a pleasure and honour to have served this wonderful school community since September 2008; I could not wish for a more dedicated staff to work with and the children are a constant delight. It has been a joy to watch so many youngsters flourish and thrive during their time with us and I’ve really enjoyed getting to know our families as well. Governors have begun the recruitment process and I am confident that they will appoint an excellent new headteacher who has the children’s best interests at heart. During the summer term I shall be working with my successor to ensure a positive and smooth transition. 
Recent events
Last week in assembly the children and I recalled some of the special events we have enjoyed to brighten up January; what a lot of fun we’ve had to enhance our learning!
· Panto: a fantastic way to keep those traditional tales alive
· NSPCC Number day: a great way to enjoy maths and support an important charity-thank you for helping to raise £119
· Learn Maths alongside your child: we always love having relatives in to share our learning
· Cake sale: Thank you for the cakes; well done to the School Council for raising £72 towards new playground toys
· Yr 1 assembly: what a delight that was for all of us!
· YR Dance festival: super joyful dancing on a real big stage at Puddletown St Mary’s Middle school
· Yr 1 & 2 have each experienced an exciting Science lesson in the Thomas Hardye Science lab. (Yr R went last term)
· Creepy Crawly day: getting to know a collection of exotic creatures....and touching them!

· Collaborative writing: creating super-hero stories with children from other classes- excellent teamwork! (Don’t forget the deadline for the individual writing competitions)
Safer Internet Day

The national day is on Tuesday 6th February but we are holding our own Broadmayne day just after half term as Mrs Collings and I will both be out at a conference on Tues 6th. In the meantime information can be sourced at UK Safer Internet Centre website, where you can find a free downloadable pack for parents.
Cold weather

Last week several children came to school without coats, as the weather was quite mild. Unfortunately Winter is definitely not over, as I was reminded early this morning when scraping ice off my car! Please ensure that your child is warmly equipped for playtime. Newsletter 1 contained information regarding severe weather and potential school closures.

Book Week/World Book day

We’ll be promoting reading for pleasure during the week with a range of book-based activities. World Book day is on Thurs 1st March and children may dress up as a character from a book if they wish.  There will be a repeat of our popular “Books at bedtime” session on Tues 27th Feb at 5.30-6.30. Children are invited to come along in pyjamas and listen to a story- teddies welcome too! FABs have kindly offered to provide a bedtime drink and snack for the children.
Parent consultations
Parent Consultations will be on Monday 12th, Tues 13th and Wed 14th March from 3.30-5.30. Appointment slips will be sent home after half term but if you would like to discuss your child’s progress or any concerns at any other time, teachers will arrange to meet you as soon as possible after school. I am also available for a confidential chat-just phone the office, email me on m.austin@broadmayne.dorset.sch.uk or catch me at the gate!
Clubs

Lego Club is over-subscribed but we have some spaces in Tri Golf and Action Van Multi-Sports Club. (different to the curriculum sessions). Please let us know this week whether your child would like to join, so that we can make arrangements.  Dance Club on a Thursday will continue from 1st March for 4 weeks; the existing children can continue to attend and any children from Year 2 are also welcome – please can you complete the attached slip.
Half term

On Friday 9th February the school will be closed for a DASP Inset day. Half term will be from 12th-16th February and school will re-open on Monday 19th Feb. I hope you will all have a chance to relax a little next week with your families and re-charge batteries ready for the 2nd half of the Spring term.

Yours sincerely
Mrs M. Austin

 ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Y2, Y3 & Y4

I would like my child: …………………………………………. to continue / join the Dance Club with Mrs Howells starting on Thursday 1st March for 4 weeks 3.15 – 4.15pm – Free.
Signed ………………………………………………………………. Parent/Carer




In Dorset 





 





 








[image: image5.png]INVESTORS IN PEOPLE



[image: image6.jpg]


[image: image7.wmf][image: image9.png]


        [image: image2.jpg]                       

[image: image8.emf][image: image9.png]